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DIRECTORS REPORT:

OLD BUSINESS:
NEW BUSINESS:

John Crook gave an update on the West Louisiana Museum. The next phase
of the Museum renovation will commence in the Exhibition Room.
Renovations will resume after MayFest 2023.

John Crook stated that the Vernon Parish Tourism Commission is
completing final plans for MayFest 2023.

John stated that by the request of the Vernon Parish Police Jury, Vernon
Parish Tourism Commission, Vernon Parish Police Jury, State
Representatives, and Senator Reese will attend a meeting in Baton Rouge
with Lt. Governor Nungesser and Deputy Assistant Secretary of the
Louisiana Office of State Parks to discuss the possible conversion of Lake
Vernon Spillway Park into a State Park.

John Crook invited the Vernon Parish Tourism Board Members to attend
a Tourism Appreciation presentation for Toby Acierno who volunteered
to refinish some furniture pieces that will be displayed in the West
Louisiana Museum. A plaque will be presented to Mr. Acierno to show
appreciation for his work.

John Crook informed the Vernon Parish Tourism Board that he will be
Scheduling a 10-day vacation once MayFest 2023 is complete.

John Crook stated that a plaque will be installed in the Leesville Art Park
to honor Marci Cook. The plaque will be placed in the memorial garden
(Marci’s Meadow).

John informed the Vernon Parish Tourism Board that he plans to establish
a 3 year plan to promote Vernon Parish, the West Louisiana Museum, and
possibly adding an as needed staffing position for travel to promote
Vernon Parish at Trade Shows and Conventions.

Motion to accept the Director's Report for February 2023 as presented was
made by Diane Barney.

Motion made by Pat Martinez

Seconded by John Guy

All Approved; So Moved.

NONE
NONE

There being no further business:
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